
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Notice of Public Hearing 

 
The Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission is considering making application to the 
State of Vermont for an CDBG Disaster Recovery Planning Grant under the Vermont Community 
Development Program. A public hearing will be held at 5:00 PM on 9/23/25 at the Central 
Vermont Regional Planning Commission office, 29 Main Street Suite 4, Montpelier, VT 05602 to 
obtain the views of citizens on community development, to furnish information concerning the 
amount of funds available and the range of community development activities that may be 
undertaken under this program, the impact to any historic and archaeological resources that 
may be affected by the proposed project, and to give affected citizens the opportunity to 
examine the proposed statement of projected use of these funds. The proposal is to apply for 
$1,386,000 in CDBG-DR funds which will be used to accomplish the following activities. 
 
This proposal aims to address that shared challenge by collectively supporting long term flood 
recovery and flood adaptation planning and project implementation with four core elements: 
(1) Flood Modeling- Aggregate and improve Upper Winooski River Basin flood models, (2) 
Alternatives Analysis- Using the outputs from the Flood Modeling tasks, identify watershed and 
municipal scale flood hazard mitigation projects for sub-watersheds in the Upper Winooski by 
developing a framework to conduct an alternatives analysis, (3) Building Floodproofing - 
architects and structural engineers will assess and make flood mitigation recommendations for 
up to 100 vulnerable residential and mixed use buildings, and (4) Public Engagement - identify 
flood resilience objectives and develop community support for regional, local and building scale 
projects to recover from recent floods and mitigate future flood hazard impacts. 
 
Remote participation also available via Zoom 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87895662722?pwd=GBixSfYYfNv7bw8kuOsKDfKg3OMdE7.1  
Meeting ID: 878 9566 2722  | Passcode: 419075 | Dial in # 1 (301) 715- 8592 
 
Copies of the proposed application will be available 5 days before the hearing on our website at 
https://centralvtplanning.org/ and at the Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission 
office, 29 Main Street Suite 4, Montpelier, VT, and may be viewed during the hours of 9:00 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. on Monday- Thursday. Should you require any special accommodation, please contact 
Keith Cubbon at 802-262-1022 to ensure appropriate accommodation is arranged. For the 
hearing impaired please call (TTY) # 1-800-253-0191.   
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